

## NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING & COMMENT PERIOD COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM (CDBG) CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE EVALUATION REPORT (CAPER)

The City of Harrisonburg is seeking public comments for the required CAPER - a document required by the U.S. Department of Housing & Urban Development (HUD) for the evaluation and review of CDBG programs in fiscal year 2016-2017.

Comments may be submitted during the CDBG / CAPER Public Hearing portion of the regular City Council meeting on September 12, 2017, at 7:00 P.M. in the City Council Chambers, Harrisonburg Municipal Building, located at 409 S. Main St., Harrisonburg, VA. All comments must be received no later than September 28, 2017, at 9:00 A.M. Comments may be submitted to Kristin McCombe, Grant Compliance Officer, at 409 South Main Street, Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801, or kristinm@harrisonburgva.gov, or (540) 432-8926.

Copies of the draft CAPER will be available for review in the City Manager's Office, 409 South Main Street, Harrisonburg, Virginia 22801 and at www.harrisonburgva.gov on the CDBG homepage. A summary of the CAPER is as follows:

In the 2016-2017 year, the city was awarded \$514,843 in CDBG entitlement funds. \$14,104 of unexpended funds from previous CDBG years was also added to this number, bringing the total amount to \$528,947. To date, the following is a summary report of Obligated, Expended, and Remaining Funds:

	<u>Obligated</u>	<b>Expended</b>	Remaining
Housing and Property Improvements	\$140,000	\$140,000	\$0
Community & Public Facilities	\$194,649	\$0	\$194,649
Administration	\$102,968	\$0	\$102,968
Public Services	<u>\$91,330</u>	<u>\$80,674.01</u>	\$10,655.99
Total	\$528,947	\$220,674.01	\$308,272.99